
 

February 1, 2016 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable John Rubin, Chairperson 

House Committee on Corrections and Juvenile Justice 

Statehouse, Room 151-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Rubin: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2545 by House Committee on Corrections and 

Juvenile Justice 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2545 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2545 would provide that unless a magistrate orders disclosure of the affidavits or 

sworn testimony with appropriate redactions, if any, to any person, then such affidavits or sworn 

testimony must not become part of the court record and or be accessible to the public.  However, 

any requests made for disclosure of the affidavits or sworn testimony would become part of the 

court record and be accessible to the public, regardless of whether or not the magistrate orders 

disclosure. 

 

 HB 2545 would not have a fiscal effect on state revenues or expenditures. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

cc: Ashley Michaelis, Judiciary 

 Pat Scalia, Indigents Defense Services 


